
Thank you for joining us this 14th Sunday in Ordinary Time!  The beauty of a Minnesota Summer around the lakes area is one of God’s  blessings 
for our enjoyment.  We are truly blessed! 

Two weeks ago, June 25th, the bulletin front page summarized one of the titles of St. Joseph, “The Terror of Demons.”  Demons fear Jesus and 
Mary, they also fear St. Joseph.  The words written two weeks ago were meant to be a “teaser” to spark interest into the book titled,  Consecration 
to St. Joseph by Fr. Don Calloway.  Today is from “Day 1” from that book introducing another title of St. Joseph, “The Increaser.” 

Why Consecration to St. Joseph? 

Fr. Calloway writes, “Do you want to ascend to greater heights in the spiritual life? Consecration to St. Joseph will take you there. Many Christians 
have consecrated themselves to the Virgin Mary so as to be more closely united to Jesus. Without a doubt, Consecration to Mary is one of the best 
things you can do for your spiritual life. The essence of Marian consecration is to help you become “another Mary” for     Jesus, a faithful, loving, and 

trusting companion of the Savior. Consecration to Saint Joseph does something similar. 

Consecration to St. Joseph will help you become “another Joseph” for Jesus and Mary. That is, entrusting yourself entirely to St. Joseph helps you 

become a faithful, loving, and trusting companion of Jesus and Mary!  

In the New Testament, we read that Jesus “increased in wisdom and in stature, in the favor with God and man.” (Luke 2:52) under the  watchful 

care of his parents. Such an increase can happen to you, too, if you entrust yourself to the parental care of St. Joseph.  

St. Joseph is “The Increaser.” He has paternal love for you and the power to increase the presence of God in your life and take you to greater 
heights in spiritual life. For centuries, this “secret” of St. Joseph lay hidden. Saints, Mystics, and a handful of popes knew of it. Now it is your turn to 

discover it. 

Now is the time of St. Joseph! The Church and the world greatly need St. Joseph. We need him to help us return to the love of Jesus and to living 
lives of virtue. We desperately need St. Joseph's protection as well. The family -- the foundation of society -- is under attack. The family of God -- 
the Catholic Church -- is also undergoing vicious assaults from the world, the flesh, the devil, and some of her own children. We need St. Joseph to 
protect us. He is our loving and merciful spiritual Father, holy, strong, and ready to help. For He is forever linked to Jesus, Mary, and the Church. He 

protected the Holy Family; he will protect us, too, if we entrust ourselves to his parental heart and his spiritual care. 

St. Joseph is your spiritual father. All children resemble their parents. You are a child of St. Joseph. You need to resemble him, especially by      
imitating his virtues and faithfulness to Jesus and Mary. St. Joseph plays a vital (life-giving) role in your spiritual growth and well-being. This is the 

heart of concentration to St. Joseph.  

The merciful love of God has given St. Joseph to you as a spiritual father. Are you ready to ascend to greater heights in spiritual life? Are you ready 

to draw near to Jesus and Mary, and experience increase in virtue? Let's go to Joseph!”  

Fr. Calloway has found a hidden treasure with the Consecration to St. Joseph.  A devotion to St. Joseph has existed for centuries…sadly the     
devotion fell by the wayside.  Consider picking up this 33-day consecration to St. Joseph, “The Increaser,” to assist you on life’s journey. Then,  
going forward, renew the consecration yearly. The first year may be the toughest 33 days to complete the consecration. Possibly due to the evil 
one’s attempt to discourage completing the consecration. The years following are not nearly as difficult. My guess is… St. Joseph, “The Increaser,” 
is aiding in the journey. I was amazed with both the Consecration to St. Joseph and the True Devotion to Mary how much easier the yearly renewal 
of these devotions is less a struggle than the first year. It is highly probable that both Mary and St. Joseph are   making themselves known as to how 
they could impact the life journey. 

Peace,  

Deacon Gary 
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HOW TO REACH US 

Website               www.holyrosarycc.org 
E-mail                 parish@holyrosarycc.org  
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Fax                                        847-1393 
YouTube         Holy Rosary Catholic Church Detroit Lakes MN  
 

Office Hours:  Monday-Thursday, 8am - 5pm 
                         Friday - Closed  

At next weekend’s Masses, every parishioner will be given a Miraculous  
Medal. The medal was given by our Blessed Mother to            
St. Catherine Laboure in Paris in 1830. It was originally called 
the Immaculate Conception medal, but so many miracles, great 
and small, resulted from people wearing the medal that it has 
become known around the world as the Miraculous Medal. Be 

sure to pick up your medal at next weekend’s Mass. 

To report sexual misconduct on the part of a priest, deacon, or individual 
representing the Diocese of Crookston, its parishes, or its schools, call 
your local law enforcement, then contact the diocesan Victim Assistance 
Coordinator at 218-281-7895. Help is available 24-hours a day and all 
calls are confidential. 

PROTECT YOURSELF from SCAMMERS 
From time to time, texts or emails that look like they come from Father Chuck will reach parishioners but if you look closely, they aren’t from 
Father, they are from a scammer. Keep reading to learn how to identify these scams and what to do if you receive one.  
How can I tell if an email is from Father or not? 

Look at the address of the sender. Father’s email address will end with holyrosarycc.org or crookston.org.  
Father will not ask you for money or gifts of an urgent nature. 
Father’s normal closing is “Blessings on your day!”  

What should I do if I receive an email from a scammer? The best thing to do is to delete it, and then go into your deleted messages and 
delete it from there as well.  
Texts can be harder to identify as a scam if you don’t know Father’s number, but as with an email, Father will never request money, gift 
cards, etc. from you in a text. If the intent of the text is monetary, do not respond. Delete the text string and block that number so the       
scammer is unavailable to reach you in the future. 

The Proclamation: The Full Story of God’s Life-Saving  Rescue Mission 

This unique 24-hour retreat, hosted at the Pastoral Center in Crookston July 21-22 and             

August 25-26, is focused on the full story of what God has done in the person of Jesus 

Christ. We’re going to dive in and let ourselves be captured by the message of the Gos-

pel. We’ll slowly walk through the entire story - the Kerygma - which includes much more 

than you think. Besides the story, the retreat includes Mass, Eucharistic Adoration, 

meals, and great fellowship with other    Catholic-Christians. This retreat is led by Fr. 

Bryan Kujawa and is sponsored by the Diocese of Crookston. The cost is $100 and 

scholarships are available. To register, contact Debbie at: jblicken@eot.com or call/

text her at 218-298-4461. 

Until further notice, the parish office will be 
open Monday-Thursday, 8:00am-5:00pm.         

 

We will be closed on Fridays 
through the summer. 

Pro Life Warriors - “Stopping                    
Abortion One Life At A Time” 

 Please join us to pray for the 
unborn on Wednesday, July 12th. 
We will meet at the Holy Rosary 
parking lot at 8:30am and drive to 
the Moorhead abortion clinic.        

We will return between 12:30-1:00pm.   

Please contact Bill Quinn at 609-879-1214 or 
Yvette Bruflodt at 218-234-8473 with questions 

or to RSVP. 

Candles: “God is light and in Him is no darkness at all” (1 John 1:5). The radiance of candlelight brings joy to those who see it, disposing 

the mind and the heart to seek the light of Christ. “Look to Him, and be radiant” (Psalm 33:5). Originally, candles were used as a practical 

means of lighting in homes as well as in churches. In the sacred liturgy, candles take on a symbolic value. The Easter Vigil begins with the 

blessing and lighting of the Paschal Candle, the sign of the risen Christ illuminating the Church. Three times the deacon raises it a lot,    

intoning, “Light of Christ!”. As the procession makes its way through the darkness, the flame of the Paschal Candle is divided again and 

again, losing nothing of its brightness. At Baptism, a lighted candle is given to the new Christian. The priest entrusts it to the parents and 

godparents saying, “This light is entrusted to you to be kept burning brightly.” At Mass, candles are place on or around the altar: “at least two 

in any  celebration, or even four or six, especially for a Sunday Mass or a holy day of obligation. If the diocesan bishop celebrates, then  

seven candles should be used” (GIRM, art. 117). 

Engaged couples are invited to attend a     

Pre-Marriage Retreat September 9-10, 2023 

hosted by the Diocese of  Crookston. The 

retreat will be held at the Pastoral Retreat Center in Crookston. 

It begins on Saturday, Sept 9 at 11am with Mass with Bishop 

Cozzens and concludes Sunday, Sept 10 at 3pm.                                       

Two private bedrooms, meals, and materials will be provided for 

each couple on site at the Retreat Center. This retreat fulfills the 

weekend retreat requirement for couples preparing for marriage 

in the Diocese of Crookston. To register, visit                                                     

www.crookston.org/offices/discipleship/marriagefam.                

For more information or if you have questions about the         

retreat, contact Cassandra Johnson at                                    

cjohnson@crookston.org.  A brochure is available in the   

Welcoming Center of the church.  
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Priest      Fr. Chuck Huck 

Deacon     Deacon Gary Hager 
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Stewardship    Jamie McDougall 

Maintenance   Charles Vareberg 

Spiritual Direction Jamie McDougall 

Faith Formation: 

Baptism-Gr.6     Kathy Olson 

Middle/High School  Abby Jasken 

 
Holy Rosary School: 
Principal   Cathy Larson 

 

Finance Council Members:      Trustees: 

Tom Lundberg, Ed Geffre       Christy Clark, Tom Winters 

Lori Lehmann          

Pastoral Council Members:        School Council Members: 
Jen Wilke, Steve Carlson, Debbie Carlson,  Aron Badurek, Jason Becker 
Laverne Moltzen, Eileen Mooney,     Lisa Jasken-Peterson, Kohl Skalin 
Bienvenida Grimsley, Mike Sidders     Tony Schmitz, Ronica Wahl 
Trish Thorson, Ava Klemm         Janalee Wyckoff, Katie Watland, Erica Zurn        
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July 15 - Sat. 

5:00 pm 
July 16 - Sun. 

 9:00 am 
July 16 - Sun. 

 11:00 am 

Eucharistic   
Minister 

Jacee Hauser 
Vol. Needed 

Pius Lacher 
Thomas Leach 

Deacon Gary Hager 
Nicholas Noia 

Eucharistic  
Minister            
(Clean vessels) 

Richard Cieslak 
Vol. Needed 

David Karsnia 
Vol. Needed 

Lauretta Kapphahn 
Lori Lehmann 

Minister of the 
Precious 
Blood 

James Utecht 
Linda Wainright 
Vol. Needed x 3 

Abby Jasken 
Brian Malone 
Donna Martin 
Christina Morrison 
Trish Thorson 

Barb Birznieks 
Lora Buntje 
Julie Larson 
June Lawrence 
Vol. Needed 
 

Lector 1 -  
Book of  Gospels 

Mary Brenk Mary Schutz John Wilke 

Lector 2 -  
Prayer of the    
Faithful 

Matt Brenk Fran DeCock Jen Wilke 

Altar Servers 
Daniel Grimsley 
Jayden Jasken 

Paisley Pipek 
Elliot Wahl 

Lance Skalin 
Grant Skalin 

Cantor Bob Heimark Michael Moe Eileen Mooney 

Accompanist April Spaeth April Spaeth April Spaeth 

Media Minister Tami Heimark Jean Moe Julia Nelmark 

Sacristan James Utecht 
Cheryl Knopf 
JoeEd Knopf 

Mary Hager 

Greeter / Usher 
Jerry Bursaw 
Vol. Needed x 3 

Allen Clark 
Jack Clark 
Vol. Needed x 2 

Jerry Matter 
Rick Nemec 
John Schafer 
Dale Storey 

MASS ATTENDANCE: 7/1–7/2 

Saturday, 5:00 pm:  225 
Sunday, 9:00 am:   485 
Sunday,11:00 am:  321 

 
 

 
 

STEWARDSHIP NUMBERS WILL BE 
AVAILABLE IN THE COMING WEEKS. 

 The Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for July:        

We pray that Catholics may place the celebration of 

the Eucharist at the heart of their lives, transforming 

human relationships in a very deep way and opening 

to the encounter with God and all their brothers and 

sisters. 

BAPTISM:  If you plan to present your child for Baptism, contact Kathy Olson at: kaolson@holyrosarycc.org or 218-847-1393. 

RECONCILIATION:  Saturdays at 4:00 pm, Sundays at 10:15 am, or by appointment. 

MARRIAGE: Those wishing to celebrate the sacrament of Marriage are asked to contact Fr. Chuck at least six months 

prior to the intended date of the celebration. 

Jodi Ahles, Phillip Cable, Becky Burns, Madison Koch, Brenda Schander, 
and Marleen Rusch. When adding someone to the prayer list, please ask their         
permission first, and then contact the Parish Office (218-847-1393.) Names are 
left on the prayer list for four weeks. 

 Please remember those who have asked for our prayers: 

Monday July 10  

 No Events Scheduled  

Tuesday July 11  

8:00 am Rosary Church 

8:30 am Mass +Mary Matter Church 

9am-7pm Eucharistic Adoration Church 

9:30 am Bible Study Fatima Rm 

Noon OA Group Fatima Rm 

1:30 pm Card Playing Group Fireplace Rm 

7:00 pm Men’s Cursillo Group Fireplace Rm 

Wednesday July 12  

8:30 am Rosary Church 

9:00 am Mass  +Fr. Jerry Rogers Church 

9:00 am Quilt Group Living Rm 

11:00 am Deanery Meeting Parish Center 

Thursday July 13  

12-Noon Al-Anon Lady of Fatima 

6:00 pm Mass +Charles & Rosalyn Spitzley Church 

6:30 pm School Council Resource Rm 

Friday July 14  

8:00 am Rosary Church 

8:30 am Mass +Doris Czabanski Church 

10:00 am Anointing Mass +Ruth Thompson Ecumen 

Saturday July 15  

4:00 pm Confessions Confessional 

5:00 pm Mass +Shari Cannon  Church 

Sunday July 16  

9:00 am Mass ~ For the Parish Church 

10:15 am Confessions Confessional 

11:00 am Mass  +Clare Hendrickx Church 

Holy Rosary Catholic School is 
seeking a qualified 4th grade 
teacher for the 2023-24 school year. The applicant must hold or 
be able to acquire a Minnesota teaching license. Interested appli-
cants should send a Letter of    Application, Resume, References, 
Transcripts, and any other   supporting documentation of their 
choosing to:   
 

Cathy Larson, Principal 
Holy Rosary Catholic School 
1043 Lake Avenue 
Detroit Lakes, Minnesota 56501 
e-mail:  clarson@holyrosarycc.org / phone: 218-847-5306, ext. 202 
Please apply as soon as possible. The position will remain open 
until filled.   
 
 

Holy Rosary School Mission Statement 
Holy Rosary School Community is rooted in the Word and        
energized with the Spirit of Jesus Christ. We cultivate our commu-
nity to live as Jesus taught within the Catholic Tradition. We strive 
to build Gospel Values and promote Academic Excellence. 

Submissions for the Parish Bulletin:                                                                 

The deadline to submit information for the bulletin is  

Tuesday at noon. You may send announcements via 

mail or email to the parish office or by emailing Kathy 

Olson at kaolson@holyrosarycc.org. 

14th Sunday of Ordinary Time “For my yoke is easy, and my burden light.”        
Matthew 11:30 

When we think of being good stewards, we may think that God is asking too 
much of us when He calls us to generously share our time, talent, and treasure.         
However, we must remember that we are not “owners” of anything, we are  
merely “stewards” of the gifts God has given us. All He is asking is that we give 

back a small portion, in gratitude, of what He has already given to us. 

SAFE ENVIRONMENT RENEWAL time is now. We are asked by 
the Diocese to renew everyone who is in contact with children, 
youth and vulnerable adults. It is very easy to do and only takes 
minutes. Please take time to renew now. Follow these steps to  
renew your Safe Environment certification: 

• Go to: www.crookston.org 

• Click on the “Safe Environment” tab and then 
“Certification” (or scan the QR Code found here) 

• Click on the orange button: “Safe Environment Training” 

• You will be recertified with a new expiration date of June 2024 

If you have forgotten your user name, contact Jamie in the parish office. 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament is held 
every Tuesday from 9:00 am to 7:00 pm in the 
church. All are welcome at any time to pray and 
be with Jesus.  

Sunday Holy Hour: Deacon Gary and             
Fr. Chuck lead a Holy Hour on the 2nd and 4th 
Sundays of each month at 3:00 pm. This is an 
opportunity to spend time with Jesus. Adoration 

also takes place during this time. You may stop in for any length 
of  time that works for you. The hour closes with Benediction. 
Bring a friend and spend time with your friend Jesus!      

SPECIAL COLLECTION THIS WEEKEND 

This weekend is the collection for Peter’s Pence (Holy Father).              

“The Peter’s Pence collection is a gesture of solidarity through which every 

member of the faithful can participate in the activity of the Pope as Pastor of 

the universal Church.”  ~ USCCB website 

All are welcome to join us in the Parish Living 
Room following the 9am and 11am Masses this 
Sunday, July 9th for a celebration of Mary 
Hager’s service to Holy Rosary. Enjoy cake, 
coffee, juice and conversation as we take the 
time to formally appreciate our friend, Mary, 
and her many years of service to the parish.   

Please join us for RCIA and Beyond. Class is held 
in the Holy Family Room on the 1st & 3rd Thursday 
of the month at 6:45pm. Our next class is    
Thursday, July 20th. The topic is God the Father 

and God the Holy Spirit.  All are welcome! 

Please join us as we pray the FATIMA ROSARY on 

Thursday, July 13th at noon in the east shelter of the 

City Park. We will pray the Rosary in remembrance of 

the 3rd vision of our Blessed Mother to the three shep-

herd children in Portugal in 1917.  
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